Commonwealth Disability Forum

STATEMENT
From inaugural meeting 16/17 March 2008 London

At the Steering Group meeting to launch the Commonwealth Disabled People’s Forum,. The disabled delegates from 15 Commonwealth countries were shocked to hear the numbers of Commonwealth countries that had not signed or ratified the Convention on the Rights of People with Disabilities.  

Many of the delegates had been participants in the Ad Hoc process and had noted with pleasure the leadership of the UK within Europe in the working on the Convention and in agreeing the content.  Therefore, even more shocking was the news that, although the UK hope to ratify the CRPD before the end of this year, they would be filing reservations.  

We wish to express our deep concerns that any Commonwealth Country should not be whole hearted in their support of human rights for disabled people.  Human rights are universal and indivisible.  They protect the invidual from violations to their right to dignity, liberty and equality.  Reserving on any right breaks that protection  to the right to full humanity.

We are united in our hope that the UK will take the leadership in ratifying and implement the CRPD, without reservations, and that this leadership will be followed throughout the Commonwealth. 

